
 

Report of the Gower AONB Team Leader 

Gower AONB Partnership Steering Group – 30 November 2020 

Clyne Valley Country Park Update 
 
Following on from the last meeting that introduced the Country Park, issues affecting 
its management (both in the current COVID-19 context and into the long term) there 
has been a number of initiatives and work within the area, including: 
 

 Construction of Shared Use Paths (SUP) using existing bridleways through 
the Country Park – funded by an Active Travel grant. 

 Conservation works to the Ivy Tower – part of Clyne Arsenic Works 
Scheduled Monument 

 Work with Clyne Valley Community Project and Swansea Council’s 
Countryside Access Team to progress wider access improvements, 
interpretation and other heritage conservation  

 An assessment of damage to the Clyne Valley Shaft Mounds Scheduled 
Monument from unauthorised construction and use of mountain bike tracks 

 Proposals from other parties for the development of an ‘Urban Bike Park’  
 

The AONB Team will provide a full update on these and other matters affecting the 
Country Park at the meeting. 
 

Chris Lindley 
Gower AONB Team Leader 
24 November 2020 


